
The Hammer Tourney Talk 
On the back panel of this and every other issue of The 

Board Talk is a column of appreciation to our advertis- 
ers. We say in that column: "Your advertising support 
made this issue possible." That's not just a positive stroke 
to those who have paid money to get their message to 
you; it's the truth! The subscription fees, while vital to 
our operation, pay only a small portion of the expenses of 
publishing and mailing this newsletter. It's the advertising 
support that truly does "make this issue possible." 
Because it's a "standard" column, like the change of 
address form, it probably doesn't get the attention it 
deserves. We'd like to ask you a favor: Please check that 
column every month and do what you can to support 
those who are supporting your favorite sport. 

If you buy a product from one of shuffleboard's 
suppliers/servicers that are listed there -- and in our 
Shuffleboard Directory -- tell them you appreciate their 
support. If you participate in a tournament that has been 
advertised in The Board Talk, take a minute to say 
"thanks" for your support. While we don't discriminate 
against any tournament location that decides to only use 
our "fiee" space on the calendar and Tourney Talk 
columns, we want those who do show their support with 
advertising dollars to know that they are special and 
appreciated by the people who participate. They already 
know we appreciate them; please let them know you do! 

****** 
We totally support The Shuffleboard Federation's 

decision to focus on getting the amateurs organized 
through the NASL (check their last month's advertise- 
ment). Their efforts to gain sponsorship for shuffleboard 
such as other sports enjoy is our hope for the future of 
this sport. Please carefully consider their message that 
"The shuffleboard community will find that they have a 
lot of clout if we can all work together." Working to- 
gether is what this "family" is all about, so let's do it! 
And, by the way, that endorsement is not because they 
are an advertiser; it's because we believe the future of 
shuffleboard and all of its support services lies with the 
league players. 

George and Donna Wilber, Publishers 

Danke/Wilson Winners of "Sweethearts" Tour- 
ney at Acme Tavern, Tacoma, Washington 

The Acme Tavern's 16th annual Sweethearts Tourna- 
ment was set in motion February 13-14 when 20 teams 
rallied for top honors in Tacoma, Washington. Six places 
were paid with $1 800 in sponsor sale money. 

Steve Wilson @om Anywhere, U.S.A., and Chris 
Danke of California took first place with Barbara 
Wochnick and Chuckles "Chuckie" Norris of Portland, 
Oregon, finishing second. Third place was won by Joanie 
Millar of Canada with her partner, Rickster Gindt of 
Tacoma. Fourth went to Michelle and Jim Foran of 
Tacoma, with fifth and sixth going to John Luhtala and 
Nancy Johansen from Graham and Port Orchard, Wash- 
ington, and Gordy and Diane from Canada. 

"A delicious buffet was provided by our hostess Nancy 
Hiller and others," reports Michelle Foran. "A big thank 
you to all for your efforts." 

Lots of Action in Indiana! 
The Wolf Lake VFW in Wolf Lake, Indiana, had a 

single elimination doubles tourney on Feb. 13. Winners 
were Larry Vance and Bobby Brown Jr. Second place 
went to Greg and Tom Massey, and taking third and 
fourth place cash were Phil Ladd and Terry Dowell, and 
Jim Erdley and Fred Colen. 

Lucky's Tavern in North Webster, Indiana, held a 
mixed doubles tourney on Feb. 20. There were 12 teams 
in the double elimination event. First place went to Jerry 
Knox and Carol Westerman (owner of the host tavern), 
second place went to Terry and Lasca Dowell, with third 
to Jim Long and Vicky Morgan, and fourth to Phil and 
Carol Ladd. 

Lee's Inn in Albion, Indiana, held a double elimination 
tournament on Feb. 27. The winners were Larry Huffer 
and Paul Elliott, with Steve Blue and Larry Brown in 
second and Terry and Lasca Dowel1 in third place. 

"If anyone tells you Indiana isn't a 'hotbed' for shuffle- 
board tournaments, consider this: virtually every Satur- 
day since last August, there is one to be found in the 
Hoosier State," reports Larry Brown, owner of the Deer 
Park Inn, Fort Wayne. (continued on Page 4) 



News and Views 

' Shufflers ' Notebook froin of Shufleboard m e  world 

Thanks from Lois -- Revival Slogan Winner 
I wish to thank Glen Davidson and everyone connected 

with the slogan contest for giving me the opportunity to enter. 
I am really proud of the set of weights and of the use of the 
slogan in so many areas of The Board Talk. 

My thanks to George and Donna Wilber for making it so 
easy to write. Every word in the slogan is simply a reflection 
of what is represented and printed in The Board Talk. Hope- 
fully, all players will soon recognize its value and become 
permanent subscribers. Keep it up, George and Donna, we all 
need you. 

Lois Lambrecht, Tulsa, Oklahoma 

Thank you, Lois, for a great slogan: "Places, Faces, Dates, 
Fates, News & Views -- Every player a winner with The 
Board Talk!" We'll continue to strive to fulfill that objective. 
And we hope you lag a lot of 4's with your new set of 
weights! 

The Travelling Johnsons Prove Network Works 
We would like to thank a few people who made our recent 

trip out west so enjoyable. 
To all the people at "The Gas Log" who made our stay in 

Sacramento so much fun. 
. In Bellflower, California, all the people at The Stagger Inn, 

Jim Anderson, Cadillac Joe, Bubba. A special thanks to Rick 
Boyer, who helped us out when our van broke down. To Jack 
and Johnna Eichar who invited us into their home for Thanks- 
giving dinner. What a treat for New Yorkers to have dinner 
out on the patio! 

To The Deluxe Bar and The Brass Rail in Las Vegas for 
letting us play in their Friday night and Sunday round robins. 

Last, but not least, to The Board Talk for helping us find a 
lot of places to play shuffleboard. 

Arlow and Jane Johnson, Jordan, New York 

- ATTENTION - 
If you have a red check below, it means your 
subscription has expired. To receive the next 
issue, you must renew by the 15th of this month. 

Red Check 

(Use the form on enclosed flyer to renew.) 

Thanks for letting us know, Arlow and Jane, that the 
shufleboard network is working. We hope all travelling 
shuflers experience the great hospitality you did. When 
we published the results of The Stagger Inn tournament 
in the February issue, with first place honors in the A-B 
draw going to Bubba Warren and Arlow Johnson, we 
thought could that be New York Arlow? Glad to learn 
that it was! 

Glen Visits Portland Eddie; Continues Board 
Talk National Crusade 

Many of you remember Portland Eddie, one of the 
greatest shuffleboard players of all time. I went to see 
him recently and after six years, 
he still has hope. He asks about 
all of you and would love to be 
in on some of the action. Hope- 
fully, he will get to play some 
of us in the near future. 

Eddie was always a pleasant 
fellow, never any arguments 
with any of the players. He 
travelled the U. S .A. playing 
shuffleboard and became known 
as "Portland Eddie. " Right now, 
Eddie is sitting on the sidelines recovering from a big 4 
on the negative side. If any of you would like to write to 
Ed, here is his address: Ed Graves #165-521, P.O. Box 
220, Stringtown, OK 74569. I'm sure he would enjoy 
some mail. So far, Madge and I and Fred Washington are 
his only visitors. Remember, except for the grace of God, 
this could be you. 

After the big Board Talk revival, I'm ready to start our 
National Connection grassroots program. I just talked to 
Doc Khan and he is ready, so let's go. All of you read in 
the February issue of The Board Talk in Shufflers' 
Notebook, all the states that are now in our family. Some 
of you will know someone in one of the missing states. 
Send their names to me; I will do the rest. It's that simple. 
That will be our first step. Doc will have some other 
ideas we can work on. Let's call this "Shuffleboard 
Connection's Final Frontier." When we're through with 
this promotion, we will be connected to all 50 states. 
Sounds good, huh? Watch future issues for the next step. 
Do your share. We can have the greatest newsletter in the 
U.S.A. with everyone working together. Let's do it! 

Glen Davidson, Box 117, Tupelo, OK 74572 
(continued on Page 6) 



Shuffleboard - The Sport for Every Season 
1993 Calendar of Events 

APRIL 1993 
April 2-4 

King of the Hill Tourney 
Jerry D's 
Dacono, Colorado 

April 2-4 
Spring Tournament 
Harvey's Place 
Street, Maryland 

April 9-11 
Dick Gorman Spring Classic 
Lafayette Inn 
Rising Sun, Maryland 

April 17-18 
17th Mud Bay Masters 
BUZZ'S Tavern 
Olympia, Washington 

April 24-25 
1st Annual Shuffleboard Classic 
BZ's Sports Bar & Grill 
Seattle, Washington 

MAY 1993 

May 1 
41st Annual Spring Tournament 
American Legion Post 424 
Bourbon, Indiana 

May 7-9 
Spring Weekend Tournament 
Bay Country Moose Lodge 83 1 
Queenstown, Maryland 

May 28-31 
7th Anhual Arbuckle Open 
American Legion Post 73 
Del City, Oklahoma 

Sept. 4-6 
3rd Annual Labor Day Classic 
T.G.'s Place 
Santa Clara, California 

May 29-31 
3rd Memorial Day Classic 
Blinky's Sports Cafe 
Santa Clara, California 

NOVEMBER 1993 

NOV. 8-14 
North American Championships 

May 29-30 
12th Annual Memorial Tourney 
Litz's Tavern 
Spokane, Washington 

JUNE 1993 
June 19-20 

Silver Anniversary Doubles 
Pasquale's Bar 

Lansing, Michigan 

JULY 1993 

July 2-5 
9th Annual Board Talk 

Shufflers Reunion 
American Legion Post 73 
Del City, Oklahoma 

July 2-5 
Houston Independence Tourney 
Houston, Texas 

SEPTEMBER 1993 
Sept. 3-5 

Crazy Canucks 
Labor Day Weekend Tourney 
Canada 

Sands Regency Hotellcasino 
Reno, Nevada 

Put your tournament 
on the calendar! 

- NO CHARGE - 

IT PAYS TO ADVERTISE! 

Full-page flyers designed, 
typeset, printed and mailed 

for only $90! 

THE BOARD TALK 
421 E. Sheridan Rd., Lansing, MI 48906; Phone: 517-371-2538 
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Tourney Talk (continuedfmrn Page I )  

On March 6, Portside Lounge host Tony Bryant had 
his first one in the Fort Wayne Fish of Stroh Restaurant 
with 21 teams vying for over $2300 and some of the 
toughest players in the state on hand. "Competition was 
tough!" reports Larry. 

Larry Creakbaum and Larry Summy edged out Larry 
Brown and Steve Blue to claim first place. Greg and Tom 
Massie took third, with Jim Yard and Richard Sellers 
rounding out the top four. 

"Anybody curious about future Indiana tournament 
locations, just call me any week night at 219-432-8966. 
See you soon," says Lany Brown. 

Voorhis/Boaz Win at Bourbon 
Thirty teams vied for a total pot of $5800 in the 7th 

Annual Winter Doubles Tournament at the American . 
Legion In Bourbon, Indiana, on January 16. Coming out 
on top of the field were Bobby Voorhis and Dave Boaz of 
Indiana, with second place honors going to Beef Camp 
and Larry Summy. Third place went to brothers Tom and 
Greg Massie, with Jim Long and Jerry Knox in fourth. 

The American Legion and tournament director Fritzi 
Broka thank all the people who supported this tourna- 
ment. 

17th Mud Bay Masters at Buzz's Tavern, April 
17-18, Olympia, Washington 

Billed as the "longest running tournament in the 
USA," Buzz's Tavern in Olympia, Washington, an- 
nounces their 17th Annual Mud Bay Masters on April 
17-18. Etltry fee for this doubles tourney is $50 per team 
with sponsor sale at noon on Saturday. Payout is 55-30- 
10-5. 

Winners of the 1st Masters were Don Henning and 
Cliff Walker; winners of last year's tourney were Darrol 
Nelson and Loren Lampley. Who will it be this year? It 
could be you! 

For information, call Buzz's Tavern, 866-8335. 

41st Annual at Bourbon, May 1 
Whoops, Buzz's; here's one to challenge you for the 

"longest running tourney" title -- the 41st Annual Spring 
Doubles Tournament at the American Legion in Bour- 
bon, Indiana! This one is set for May 1, with sponsor 
sale starting at 10 a.m. and play immediately following 
on the four permanent boards. 

"Anyone can play and the pros don't always win," says 
tournament director Fritzi Broka. " Last fall's tournament 
had 52 teams and a total pot of $13,500. Hope to see 
more than the usual five states represented at this one," 
Fritzi said. 

Entry fee is $40 per team and can be mailed to Ameri- 
can Legion Post 424, Bourbon, Indiana 46504, Attention 
Fritzi Broka. No refunds on entries after April 24. This 
one tills up fast, so get your entries in now. 

Memorial Weekend Action at Litz's Tavern, 
Spokane, Washington 

Litz's Tavern, E. 204 Ennina, Spokane, Washington, 
will again be hosting the 12th Annual Memorial Shuffle- 
board Tournament on May 29-30. Owner Gary has 
moved into a new and larger tavern, just a few blocks 
from his old place, reports tournament director Marv 
White. 

"To welcome the shuffleboard players to his new bar, 
he will be adding $500 to the tournament, along with a 
third board to accommodate the players," Marv said. 

Entry fee for this tourney will be $50 per team, best 2 
of 3, double elimination, and will pay six places. The 
sponsor sale will be held on Friday night, 10 p.m. If you 
are unable to be there by that time, please call and make 
arrangements. Play begins at 10 a.m. on Saturday with a 
big tavern feed on Saturday night. Lots of R. V. parking 
available. 

For more information, call Litz's Tavern, 509-326- 
9690, or 509-233-2719. 

BZ's 1st Annual Classic, April 24-25, Seattle 
Please welcome BZ's Sports Bar & Grill to the tourna- 

ment scene by participating in their 1st Annual Shuffle- 
board Classic on April 24-25. BZ's is located at 17730 
Des Moines Memorial Drive in Seattle, Washington. 

Entry fee for this doubles event is $50 per team, with a 
52-24-12-6-3-3 payoff, double elimination, 2 out of 3 in 
the winner's bracket. The sponsor sale will start at 11 
a.m. on Saturday, but plan to come early for the draw 
partner tourney on Friday night, $20 per person. 

BZ's has three boards. Dinner will be served on 
Saturday night. 

For information regarding the tourney andlor for 
lodging recommendations, call Cheryl at BZ's, 206-234- 
6018, or tournament director Jim Foran, 206-474-2724. 

WechterBuhl Take Masters Title at Fir Cone 

The Fir Cone Tavern in Shelton, Washington, "The 
Home of Hospitality," hosted its 12th Annual Northwest 
Masters Tournament on Feb. 27-28. Twenty-nine teams 
from Seattle, Tacoma, Longview, Edison, Bow, 
Hoquiam, Tolo, Medford, Springfield, Portland, and 
British Columbia, vied for a total pot of nearly $4,000. 

Bruce Wechter and Doug Buhl (who won the title 10 
years ago) took the Masters crown, with A1 Pease and 
Dave Arndt taking second place honors. Rick Gindt and 
Jim Allis finished third, with Ron Buckley and Mike 
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DeAngelo in fourth place. 

Fir Cone Tavern owner Buddy Smith thanks everyone 
for participating and a special thanks to tournament 
directors Bill Shanahan and Vern Gonzales. "All the 
shuffleboard players thank Buddy for the hospitality and 
the great buffet," reports Evie Wechter. 

honors at the Fir Cone Tavern's 12th Annual 
Masters Tournament. 
Spring Tourney, Bay Country Moose Lodge 831, 
Queenstown, Maryland, May 7-9 

The Bay Country Moose Lodge #83 1 in Queenstown, 
Maryland, will host a three-event tournament on May 7- 
9. Action will start on Friday night, May 7, with a draw 
partner event, $10 per person, with sponsor sale at 6:30 
nm. Limited to the first 30 paid sign-ups, the event will 

pay three places. Saturday will feature a bring your own 
partner tourney, $25 per team, starting with the sponsor 
sale at 11 a.m., limited to the first 30 teams paid, and 
paying six places. The popular mixed doubles event is on 
Sunday's agenda, $25 per team entry, limited to the first 20 
teams paid and paying four places. 

All games are 15 points, straight, single game, double 
elimination. The Bay Country Moose has three boards and 
will serve food on Saturday and Sunday. 

For more information, contact the Lodge at 410-827- 
9832 or tournament director Terry Gertz, 410-827-6755. 

This tournament will fill up fast, so use the enclosed 
flyer to make your reservations soon. 

Snow Uninvited Guest at Glenn's Tavern 
"Goodbye to Winter" Tourney 

It was supposed to be a "Goodbye to Winter" celebra- 
tion at Glenn's Tavern in Funkstown, Maryland, March 5- 
7, but winter wasn't ready to leave yet! Some shufflers had 
to travel through snow and ugly weather to get there, and 
Ray Boyett from Homestead, Florida, took time out from 
rebuilding his home after the hurricane to participate. 

Winners of Friday night's draw partner event, which 
drew 15 teams, were local favorite Lonzo Knight of 
Dargan, Md., with his partner A1 DiBella of Philadelphia, 
Pa. Second place went to Johnny Gardner, Sudlersville, 
Md., and Dick Go'man, Wilmington, Del. Ray Boyett 

(continued on Page 12) 

He wants YOU!. 
to participate in the 

Annual Board Talk 
Shu fflers ' Reunion 

Tournament 
(Joining the Southwest Open) 

American Legion Post 73 
Del City, Oklahoma 

JULY 2-5 
"Make it a TRUE reunion!" 

Watch for details in next month's Board Talk 
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N ~ t e b ~ ~ k ( c o n t i n u e d  from Page 2)  

Thanks for the update on Portland Eddie, Glen. We 
hope receiving The Board Talk in his mail once a 
month has kept him in touch with The World of 
Shuffleboard and a little less lonely. The first time 
we met Eddie was at the very first major national 
tournament we covered for The Board Talk. It was 
the World Championship Tournament at the Show- 
boat in Las Vegas in January of 1984, where he 
earned second place honors (Darrol Nelson was 
first; Doug Buhl was third; and K.D. Makarounis 
"Mac the Greek" was fourth). We were impressed 
then and hope to see him compete again during our 
tenure. 

We appreciate, more than we can say, your contin- 
ued efSorts to make The Board Talk a nationwide 
communications network for shufflers. As you 
promised, here is your partner Doc Khan's ideas to 
make that happen .... 

Doc Khan: "I Have A Dream" 
(A Lone-Term Aeenda for the Board Talk 
Revival) 

I have a dream that one day we will mobilize dozens, 
if not hundreds, of Shuffleboard Ambassadors, spread 
throughout the length and breadth of these United States 
promoting the game and The Board Talk. 

I want,to present some ideas for the consideration of 
all those who love this game and feel it in their blood. 
Please do not mock my grandoise ideas and show some 
indulgence as every success story starts with a dream 
which has a chance to become reality with methodical 
planning, sincerity of effort, and sheer persistence and 
diligence. 
Lessons Learned from Revival Effort 

As I travelled to different states and was running 
around all over Hell and Creation trying to spread the 
gospel of The Board Talk (I covered some 10,000 miles 
and signed up people and taverns from Florida to 
California, and from North Carolina to Wyoming, in 
addition to covering a large part of Michigan), I found 
things that sometimes amazed me, sometimes saddened 
me, and most of the time disgusted me. 

The positive thing is that there are literally hundreds 
upon hundreds of boards out there. 
Condition of the Boards -- Promotion T h r o w  
friends hi^ 

In every bar, sure enough, there were players, but no 
one was playing. The reason? The boards were in 

terrible shape -- scratched up, rough, and almost 
unplayable. Instead of getting an attitude, I volunteered to 
fix it. I brought in silicone spray -- you should have seen 
their faces after a couple of treatments with that Magic 
Spray. I told them about mixing ultra-speed with brown or 
white lightning, how to use the wrench to even out the 
surface (but not too much 'cause Travis Anderson used to 
say, Doc, we don't want no rail-riders). 

The point is that if the good shuffleboard players in 
every town and city took a little time to visit the neglected 
bars with terrible boards and gently helped them straighten 
out their situation, you will not only make a lot of friends, 
but increase the number of boards you can play on. If all 
the good players only congregated in their special bar, to 

(continued on Page 10) 

ke Your Best S 
DYNAMO SHUFFLEBOARD 

Dynamo Home Products has taken the best 
in Shuffleboard and made it better! We've 
added an improved scoring system and 
pin-gate to make this table perfect for any 
location. And, it's offered in six lengths - 12', 
14'' 16', 18'' 20' 
and 22'. 

OTHER FEATURES 
INCLUDE: 

Poly-resin coated 
playing surface 
Fine furniture finish 
Revolutionary 
scoring system 
Optional light kit 

%We refnish all brands of shuffleboards. Call us 
for details. 

7100 Burns, North Richland Hill, Texas 76118 
(817) 284-3442 --- (800) 422-1502 

Fax (817) 284-3444 



SUN-GLO 
Meeting the needs of 
Shufleboard players 

with quality, consistency 
and service since 1935 

Plastic Scoreboards & "T" Squares 

Spangle Weights - red, blue, green 

. Style "C" Weights 

Shuffle Alley Weights & 1 518 Jr. Weights 

Deck shuffleboard sets and accessories 

Bocce balls 

Six Different Wax Speeds 

New Shuffleboard Silicone Spray in 14 oz. cans 

CONTACT US FOR SPECIAL RATES FOR 

ORGANIZED LEAGUES AND TOURNAMENTS. 

Sun-Glo Corporation 
1 11 Heckel St., Belleville, N.J. 07 109 Phone 201 -759-4474 



RENO TOURNEY 
Look for a flyer and entry form for the 1993 NORTH AIIERICAN 
SHUFFLEBOARD CHAHPIONSEXPS~ in the May issue of The Board 
Talk. The tournament will have a couple of events that we 
did not have last year, including a Ladies Singles. 

AS many of you are aware, we have developed a new game that 
can be played on a shuffleboard table which is specifically 
designed for league play and also works very well in a 
tournament format. It is a fast exciting game which you 
will be able to try first hand at the Reno tourney. We will 
be running a special draw partner event using the new game, 
you can expect some added money for this event to spice 
things up a little. More about the "new game" and the 
accompanying league program later in this article. 

NEW PROS FOR 1993 
A number of players who have distinguished themselves in the 
Division I play in the past two years will be making the 
jump to the pro ranks for the North American Championships. 
Join us in congratulating our new pros - Johnny Ballard, 
Denny Busch, Gordy Collins, ~iana Hagen, Dale Koteras, John 
Lukas, Billy Melton, Bob Shaw and Don Valk. 

There will also be a change in the distribution of prize 
money forf pro events. Based on player feedback, these 
changes nay be instituted in the other divisions. We will 
be expanding the number of places to be paid on the entry 
fee money as well as any money that may be added to the 
event, auction money payout will remain the same. 

At the recent P.C.S.A. tourney the pro team event was very 
enjoyable for the spectators and we assume for the players 
as well. If there is sufficient interest, we will add one 
to the Reno tournament. If any of you pros are interested 
in playing, or if you have any suggestions on format (4 out 
of 7 or 5 out of 9; single or double elimination; 11 or 15 
point games) let us know. We need to make a decision on 
whether or not to go ahead with this event by June 30. 

LEAGUE PROGRAM BREAKING NEW GROUND 
Over the last few months we have outlined some of the 
details on a league program as well as some background 
information on the workings of the coin operated game 
industry, the national league programs for the other tavern 
sports, and how those two relate to each other. 

The new league program we have started for vending companies 
is getting an enthusiastic response within the industry. We 
are excited to announce that major vending companies in six 
states Illinois Michigan, Ohio, Minnesota, Nevada and Texas 
are starting new leagues under the program. We expect the 
new program to be active in fifteen states by this fall. 

In the March issue of The Board Talk we reported that we 
were asking the three major shuffleboard manufacturers, 
American International, Dynamo Home Products and The 
Playfair Group - to support our league promotion. 
Each of these companies has expressed interest and asked for 
more details. We recently sent additional information to 
each of them and will be discussing the subject in further 
detail with them soon. The electronic dart manufacturers 
provide joint support for the national league programs and 
the results have been fantastic. More information about 
this in the next issue of The Board Talk. 

THE NEW GAME 
The interest of the manufacturers in the league program is 
based on the fact that it is structured so that it is 
attractive for their customers, which are vending companies. 
One of the reasons leagues fail is that politics can ruin 
the fun for the players. With most leagues being run by 
players and bar owners it is nearly impossible to keep the 
politics out. 

We believe that one of the biggest reasons why the national 
dart, pinball and pool league programs have grown so large 
so fast is the involvement of the vending companies. The 
financial backing provided by the vendors association has 
been a big boost, but just as important has been their 
ability to eliminate a lot of the normal league politics. 

Computer programs now exist that will do all of the 
administrative work of running a league, including 
scheduling, standings, team and player handicapping, etc. 
With the vending company taking over the administration it 
leaves the players free to play and have fun. 

Furthermore, the fact that the vendors are in their 
locations every week to make collections, insures that the 
league standings and schedules get posted. The vendor is 
completely neutral, each of the bars is a customer, and 
therefore they want everyone to do well. 

The new game we have for shuffleboard is the focal point of 
the league program for the vending companies. It is fast 
and exciting which make it appealing for players. The fact 
that the game is fast helps the vendor because two to three 
times as many games can be played in a night and that makes 
the shuffleboard table a little more profitable. We believe 
that this is the right direction for shuffleboard to go in 
order to attract a major sponsor. Don't be left out of the 
action, join the N.A.S.L.' family. 

"FRIENDSHIP THROUGH COMPETITION" 



DIFFERENT LEAGUES -- COMMON GOALS 
How do you shuffle? 

Choose your format: 

House Leagues * Inter Tavern Leagues 
orse Col ar Leagues * Crazy Eight Leagues * Points/Frames * Singles/Doubles * 11 Points115 Points 

The N.A.S.LTM Family will be 
playing shuffleboard in a tavern near you. 

Don't miss out! 

For more information, call or write: 

The Shuffleboard Federation, Inc. 
41761 Onaway Drive, Northville, MI 48167 

Phone: 313-380-9300 

"FRIENDSHIP THROUGH COMPETITION" 
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Notebook (continued porn Page 6) 
the point of neglecting others, this game is not going to 
spread and expand as it could. 

Once you have won over these new places and helped 
them with playing techniques, I always try to help a free 
hand shooter with the rail-shot technique instead of what 
Billy Mays used to say: "Doc, a guy who passes the puck 
and is a freehand shooter should be taken outside and 
shot in public." 

I have used this technique of improving people's tables 
in at least 20 bars in Michigan and I can play there 
anytime and I am not only welcomed, but their players 
have quadrupled. 

Of course, when this has been accomplished, you can 
also sign them up for The Board Talk. 

If Board Talk Ambassadors started doing this just in 
their own neighborshoods and towns, we will be able to 
show significant results. 

Would it then be possible to sign up 40 new members 
in every state, thus getting 1,000 new subscribers? You 
bet! If it is done with love and friendship and sincerity, 
without bragging and intimidation and encouraging the 
young, the new, the novice to have better boards and play 
better games. 
Annual Recognition Awards 

Revival should be a continuing crusade with annual 
recognition of all who have toiled. This ceremony can be 
held in Las Vegas every year. 
Shuffleboard Celebrities Must Helr, 

We have so many big name shuffleboard players -- the 
celebrities -- who must promote the game because of their 
position. I am in awe of people like Bill Melton and 
Bobby ~oorh i s  and the Brokas -- how well they play and 
how consistently they win. 

Imagine an ordinary, regular tavern who gets one of 
these guys to come in and work on their board and help 
their players. The numbers of great players are nearly 
endless. I give you a few examples. 

Buddy Brammer, Billy Chiles, Billy Mays, Dick 
Gorman, Butch Kelly, Sam Summers, Bubba Warren, 
Bjernie Sunde, Diane Hagen, Don Cox, Steve Wilson, 
Brenda Moore, Travis Anderson, Cheryl Collins, Chuck 
Norris, Jerry Siebert, Jody Slack, Bellflower Bruce, Joe 
Nino, George Ostrurn, Doug Buhl, Darrol Nelson, One- 
Arm John Myles, Jolene Lembke, A1 Stewart, Madge 
Goff, Don Valk, Morrie Estes, Harvey Comer, Butch 
Kelly, John McDermott, Ted Z, and on and on and on, 
the list is endless. 

If each of these great players took it upon themselves 
to help other lesser known players, encouraged them, and 
taught them and got them going, they will all be burying 
their noses in The Board Talk just to see their names or a 
picture. The people I signed up got so excited when they 

saw the name of their tavern in the "Play Your Way 
Across the U.S.A." They were showing it to everybody. 
"Doc put us in there and we are now known all over this 
country." 

If these shuffleboard celebrities -- and believe me, 
some of these are giants in the game -- did a little auto- 
graph signing and attracted crowds, this game can spread 
like wildfire. 
An 800 Number 

When we get the 1,000 new subscribers, I request that 
The Board Talk should get an 800 number so that people 
can call in freely for an exchange of ideas. 
A Personal Note 

I went to Ft. Meyer, Florida, and played at The Barn- 
stormer Lounge. Lots of action -- good players like Chris 
and son Steve, and Mel. The bartenders Billie and Louis 
keep the board in good shape. Now they also know about 
the silicone spray. 

I rented a car and drove 300 miles to spend three days 
with Jimmy the Cop in S. Daytona. He has a lovely 
condo. He talked me into playing the Monday night 
doubles draw partner tourney at O'Malley's Bar (It's no 
longer on Broadway and they changed the name to 
International Speedway). I drew Bill (Easy Rider) and we 
won the tourarnent. 

Tuesday Jimmy and I drove 2 0  miles round trip and 
visited about 10 different board places. Jimmy has done 
what I have outlined in the main body of this letter. He 
has introduced silicone spray to O'Malley's and they are 
having much better play and almost four tournaments a 
week 

In Titusville at Sam's Place -- lots of tournaments. 
Cass was visiting from Detroit and Jimmy, Cass and I 
played "walk the board" all day. I did not shame myself, 
beating both of them while walking. 

We also stopped at establishments that no longer have 
a board, said a small prayer and left a dandelion on the 
spot. 

Back in Daytona on Wednesday, I played in a singles 
tournament at O'Malleys and in the semi-finals lost to 
Jimmy 15-14, who then lost to Roger in the finals, 15-14. 
Roger and Donna are great players as well as great 
promoters. I also met Rose (Chop Suey), a very competi- 
tive newcomer; Jeff Dunn, the bar manager, keeps the 
game going full tilt. The owner, Jimmy Hoffa, very 
generously adds personal money to every pot and enjoys 
the action. 

I have also discovered a delightful new bar in Lake 
Odessa, Michigan, near Grand Rapids. It's the Pump 
Room, 16 miles southwest of Ionia off 1-96. They are 
Board Talk subscribers and have started to use the 
silicone spray with great improvement in their board. 
They have many good players and have been holding 
regular tournaments (mixed doubles on Saturday). 
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The bartender is a sweet but stem lady named Sue. 
Players are Larry Kidder, Doug and Marita Stowell, 
Randy Spitzley, Ken Ost, Dave Smithwick (Ben 
Franklin) and Tom (Witch) Hazel. 

Glen Davidson is coming up from Oklahoma to spend 
five days with me on April 25 before heading out to 
Bourbon, Indiana. 

I wish the best of the future to The Board Talk. Hope 
my dream comes true. 

Just remember: just like we can't fix the budget deficit 
by concentrating on the millionaires and ignoring the 
middle class where the money is, similarly we cannot 
spread shuffleboard far and wide by paying homage to 
only the great players and ignoring the common man in a 
common bar who likes to play. We must nurture those 
p p l e  because we are the chosen ones. 

Long live The Board Talk! 

DOC Khan, Mt. Pleasant, Michigan 

We say ''amen " to your many creative ideas, Doc. Very 
frankly, when you and Glen started this revival, we had 
our reservations. We learned, from past promotions, 
thatpeople got "conned" into signing up for The Board 
Talk simply because a member of their family or a 
friend was trying to earn a prize. Then, they'd drop out, 
never to be heardfrom again because they weren't 
players who cared about what was happening in The 
World of Shufleboard. Maintenance is a key word in 
our business and we're delighted that you and Glen and 
the others involved in the "revival" are signing up true 
shuflers who will continue to be apart of our network -- 
as long as we sene their interests. Sewing their inter- 
ests means focusing on their accomplishments -- not just 
those "chosen few" who win the big-time titles. 

We hope you and Glen and whoever else signs up new 
subscribers will assure them that the columns of The 
Board Talk are open to their achievements -- big or 
small. To us, the winners of a mixed doubles at a 
shufleboard bar in Lake Odessa, Michigan, are just as 
important as the winners of a big national tournament 
in Las Vegas. 

We're glad to hear the "Play Your Way Across the 
U.S.A. " listing is being well-received. Maybe some day, 
we can afford to run that listing every month instead of 
just quarterly. 

We're also glad to tell you that MOST of the celebri- 
ties you mentioned are doing as you suggested. The idea 
of autographs may be new to them -- but not a bad idea! 

Our sincere appreciation for the continued efforts of 
you and Glen for a national grassroots network of 
shuflers. We believe we will make your dream come 
true! 

(P.S.: So that's where Jimmy Hoffa is!) 

PCSA Update 
What a great tournament! The spectacular participa- 

tion by all is the key to our success year after year. We 
would like to thank everyone involved in making this 
tournament one of the the best. A tournament is only as 
good as its help and we have the best! 

Plans for next year are already underway. Next year 
the tournament will basically be the same. A few changes 
in the state event are being considered. In next year's 
negotiations with the hotel, we will attempt to get all of 
the rooms in the tower. We apologize to those of you who 
did not have a room in the tower this year. The Aladdin 
Hotel had no idea as to what kind of group we have and 
the number of people involved, so we were new to them 
and they were new to us. 

I would like to remind everyone that the Crap Table 
Caper is out of hand -- but I love it! We started with 
$34,000 and finished with a fabulous $74,000. Some- 
thing else that we started out with was not lucky enough 
to return home. I'm referring to two sets of weights. If 
anyone has information as to where these weights could 
be, please contact the PCSA. If the person who has them 
would please return them, or send a check to us for $100, 
no questions will be asked. Events like this ruin it for the 
others in tournaments to come. 

Once again, we would like to thank everyone, but 
special thanks need to go to the following: Sun Glo for 
the wax and three sets of weights, Triple Crown for the 
silicone and sponsoring a team, Al Stewart and A.Z. 
Turnbo for board set-up, Bellflower Bruce for caps, Beef 
Camp for weight measurer, Sparky for the special shirts, 
The Board Talk for free subscriptions, The Broka Clan 
for everything, and Fritzi Broka for the leather weight 
case. 

The PCSA can't seem to thank everyone enough, but 
once again, THANK YOU ALL from the entire PCSA 
staff. 

Joe Muniz, PCSA, P.O. Box 8143, Bellflower, CA 
90706 

We join in your salute to all the people who made this 
tournament a success. While location in the tower will 
certainly bring participants closer to the shufleboard 
room, we have to say a word of thanks to the Alladin 
bellman who accompanied us to our room. It was way, 
way, far awayfrom everything, and when he noticed 
Donna limping from her recent broken ankle, he quickly 
arranged for a room that, while not in the tower, was 
still much closer to the action. That was very much 
appreciated! We're listing the PCSA address and hope 
that your weights will soon make their way home. It's 
really disappointing to find that, in thatfine group of 
people, there was a "clinker" that would take advantage! 
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made his long trek from Florida worthwhile by taking 
third with his partner Don Casula of Wilmington. 

There were 11 teams in Saturday's bring partner event, 
with John Lucas of Millington, Md., and Bunky Gertz of 
Grasonville, Md., coming out on top. Second place went 
to Johnny Gardner and Don Casula, third to Alan Heuer, 
Boonsboro, Md., and Ray Boyett, and fourth place to Jim 
Snyder, Williamsport, Md. and Charlie Hawkins of 
Hagerstown. 

Local favorite Sam Jones of Boonsboro was winner of 
Sunday's singles event. Alan Heuer took second place 
honors, with Johnny Gardner in third place. 

"Owner and host of the tavern, John Thomas, provided 
us with good meals once again, and Linda Jones prepared 
all.the food, as she has for several tournaments," said 
tourney participants. "We thank John for the event and 
special thanks to Linda for her hard work." 

50150 Team Wins PCSA Amateur Team Title 

Here are the happy winners of the PCSA's Extrava- 
ganza V amateur team event in Las Vegas in February: 
w o n t  row) Diane Hojinann, Ohio; (second row) Deb 
Voorhis, Indiana; Kathy Broka, Ohio; Gail Schultz, 
Michigan; (back row) Gene McLeod; Missouri; Bill 
Meyer, Michigan; Bob Schultz, Michigan; and Bjeme 
Sunde, Michigan. (Thanks to Vivian Sunde for this 
photo and to Marge Camp for the doubles photo in last 
month's Board Talk!) 

Houston Independence Tourney, July 2-5 
The Houston Independence Tournament will be held 

on July 2-5 in Houston, Texas. Events will include a 
$100 singles, 2 out of 3 double elimination, and other 
events. Boards will be available for round-robin play 
Thursday evening, July 1. 

Watch for details in upcoming Board Talk issues. In 
the meantime, call Ken Strong, 713-488-2902. 

Reminder: The deadline for News, Views and Advertise- 
ments in The Board Talk is the 15th of each month. 

7th Annual Arbuckle Open, American Legion 
Post 73, Del City, Oklahoma, May 28-31 

The popular Arbuckle Open, that has been growing 
since its inception seven years ago, will move to new, 
spacious facilities at the American Legion Post 73 in Del 
City, Oklahoma, over the 1993 Memorial Day weekend, 
May 28-3 1. The site will be the only thing that has 
changed. The agenda will again feature events for every- 
one in The World of Shuffleboard at affordable fees, 
great fun and great competition. 

The new site will offer easy access to airports and 
lodging, good food, 12 boards, and places to park your 
RVs under shady trees. Watch next month for further 
details. In the meantime, call A1 Primrose at 405-665- 
2566. 

Maxwell/Tolbe~-t Top Winners of Presidents' Day 
Tourney at T.G.'s/Blinkey's Sports Cafe 

This year's weather-plagued Presidents' Day Tourna- 
ment at T.G.'s Place in Santa Clara, California, became a 
testament to the ingenuity and sheer tenacity of dedicated 
shuffleboard players, reports Rick Thomas. Santa Clara 
was in the midst of a severe storm when the out-of- 
towners started arriving for practice and pot games on 
Thursday night. A large power outage didn't faze Nelson 
Jennings, who along with "Stupid Steve," went to his 
shop and obtained a generator and four flood lights to 
keep things going until the power was restored. 

"By Friday, T.G.'s Place had suffered severe roof and 
water damage," Rick said. "Thanks to the generosity of 
T.G.'s owners, Jim and Betty Hutton, the two shuffle- 
boards were moved to Blinlcj's Sports Cafe, one mile 
away, so that the tournament could continue. Thanks to 
Nelson Jennings for all of his work on the move, along 
with Bob Patton, who loaned his truck to the effort, and 
Bill Maxwell, Dennis Lear, David Roarke, Fred Thuman 
and Steve Luttrull. We would also like to give a great big 
thanks to Blinky's owners, Dick and Barbara Aregger, for 
accepting and putting up with us die-hards. Blinky's crew 
-- bartenders, cocktail waitresses, and Clancey the Cook, 
took good care of us. Thanks also to Dan Mourgos, Dale 
Perot, Pat Bayless and Steve, who helped with clearing 
and waxing the boards and to Jerry Webster for his 
support. Thanks, too, to the players without whose 
patience and assistance the weekend could not have 
happened." 

The total prize money for the three-day open doubles 
and singles events was $7,700 with 18 singles and 10 
doubles teams. Winner of the singles was Bill Maxwell, 
with Don Cox taking second place honors. Loren 
Maxhim finished third, with Nelson Jennings in fourth 
place. In the doubles, Bill Maxwell and Troy Tolbek took 
first, with Rick Thomas and Nelson Jennings in second, 
and Don Cox and Jim Allis in third place. 



CROWN 
SUPPLIES,INC. 

Est. 1982 
Dedicated to giving you the best "quality" 

professional products, excellent services and prices 

***NEW AND IMPROVED PROFESSIONAL GRADE QUALITY 
WEIGHTS (PUCKS). THESE PUCKS ARE AVAILABLE IN TWO SPEEDS 
(FLAT OR CROWNED BOTTOMS). ***NEW DESIGN CAPS ARE NOW 
AVAILABLE. OUR NEW CAPS ARE STRONGER AND MORE 
DURABLE WITH A NEW DESIGN -- FOR A BETTER FEEL, MORE 
CONSISTENT AND LONGER WEAR. 

***ORDER YOURS TODAY BY CALLING TOLL-FREE: 800-827-031 6 
OR CALL 402-896-0468 OR FAX 402-896-0428 

TRIPLE CROWN "QUALITY" PRODUCTS 
Triple Crown Powdered Speed Wax 
Regular Brown Ice II (Faster Brown) 

J 

Yellow Ice I (Fast Yellow) Brown Ice Ill & Brown Ice Ill PLUS (Fastest Brown) 
Yellow Ice 81 (Faster Yellow) White Ice (Ultra Fast Speed Regulator) 
Yellow Ice III (Fastest Yellow) 

(I Ib. containers, Wpacks, 24/case, or in 24 Ib. buckets) 

Triple Crown Silicone Spray (14 oz. cans, 12 case) 
Triple Crown Liquid Wax (4 qtskase) 
Triple Crown Glaze, Cleaner & Polish (4 qts./case) 
Triple Crown Board Wipes 
Triple Crown T-Squares 
Triple Crown "Quality, Professional" weights (pucks) 

Triple Crown 
Shuffleboard Supplies, Inc. 

13406 Giles Rd., Omaha, Nebraska 68138 
Phone: 402-896-0468 -- Toll Free 800-827-0316 

FAX 402-896-0428 



Shuffleboard Directory 
Patronize these Shuffleboard Businesses and Establishments 

# WHISTLING OYSTER TAVERN 
20243 Hiway 101, P.O. Box 580 

Quilcene, WA 98376 @' F O m  VERY FAST S-EBOARDS 
EXCELLENT FOOD 

(206) 765-9508 R.V. Parking Bill-Sandee 

Porter White 
"The Board Talk's Number One Subscriber' 
l.0. Box 1867, Winterhaven, California 92283 619-572-530 

KORNER PUB 
1017 W. Main 

Owosso, Michigan 
Phone: 5 17-723-9843 

"Your Home Away From Home" 
Shuffleboard - Food & Spirits - Pool 

Bellflower Bruce & His Friends 
play at 

Amato's 
18862 Beach Blvd., Huntington Beach, Cal. 714-963-8341 

SKIP'S LOUNGE 
"A great place for fun, food and shuffleboard in 

Michigan's Vacation Wonderland -- all year long!" 

d-55 & U.S. 27. Houghton Lake. Michigan 517-422-5631 

P.C.S.A. 
Pacific Coast 

Shuffleboard Association 
P.O. Box 8143, Bellflower, CA 90706 213-926-2152 

A & M Amusement Service 
Shuffleboards Service Supplies Since 1959 

For Experience, Integrity and Care -- You Can't Beat A1 Stewart! 
2354 Mountain View, El Monte, California 

Business -- 818-444-3790 Home -- 818-442-5 183 

Triple Crown 
Shuffleboard Supplies, Inc. 

Quality products, Quality service 
3211 S. 130th Ave., Omaha, NE 68144 402-896-0468 

Distinctive Custom Leather Weight Cases 

100% Hand-Made 

Bourbon, IN 46504 
219-858-2278 

CINDY POWERS 

785 W. MISSISSIPPI DENVER, CO 778-9976 

TEXAS MIST 
9063 Research Austin, Texas 

Phone: 5 12-835-7014 

3 Excellent Shuffleboards! 

Tournaments Every Wed., Sat., Sun., Nights 
Texas Mist Features Added Prize Money to Each Tournament. 

Come to where the ACTION is! 
*Pool *SHUFFLEBOARD *Darts 

ACTION LOUNGE 
81st & 14th St. 

Broken Arrow, Oklahoma 
Phone: 918-258-1773 
Your Host: Bud Hillburn 



Our Sincere Appreciation to: 

The Shuffleboard Federation, Inc. 
Sun-Glo Corporation 
Wple Crown Shuffleboard Supplies 
Dynamo Home Products Company 
Bay Country Moose Lodge #831 
Blinky's Sports Cafe 
American Legion Post 73 
Shuffleboard Directory Businesses 

, Your advertising support made this issue pos- 
sible. 

We and our subscribers thank you! 

George & Donna Wilber, Publishers 
THE BOARD TALK 
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